PACT treasurer report to 31st March 2017

The accounts for the year ending 31st March 2017 were prepared by Jo Heeley in her capacity as independent examiner. In earlier years Karen Parr has provided this service but was unable to do it this year due to other commitments. Jo has made no charge for this service.

There is not expected to be any corporation tax charge by HMRC for the small amount of bank account interest.

There have been no funded projects this year and the finances are down to a base level of around £415 (Bank charge £72, Insurance £330, Admin and website £12.).

Due to a misunderstanding on my part the “Garden of Eden” project has not been separated out from other PACT activity and so is included in the overall accounts. At the start of the year the fund being held for this project was £75 and at the end of the year the holding was £246. This fund has been boosted by the credit of all the surplus from Apple Day 2016, some £164.

Our funds are held in current and deposit accounts at Unity Bank and at Eden and South Lakeland credit union. At the end of the year there was also a balance of £42 in the company's PayPal account, the proceeds of kale donations and new membership shares. In the accounts this balance is treated as a debtor and the balance will be transferred to current account this year.

PACT's unrestricted income came from donations and a small surplus on the ceilidh fund raiser.

Due to the failure of the company's insurer, arranged by “Naturesave”, a new insurer had to be appointed. We are expecting a refund for the residual duration of the failed insurer of £157 to be paid either from the insurer's liquidation funds or from FSCS. This is likely to take some further months and our examiner has expressed doubts about ever receiving this refund.

With core expenditure of around £415 and net assets of around £4000 there is ample funds to continue with the current level of activity.

John Johnson, Aug 30th 2017
